Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 23rd May 2016 at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), G Chappell, K Neill, C Blake, M Fox, J Lean, N Eshwara, C Farr, A Duncan
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie, A Ballantyne, E Mearns, E Smith, N Cameron, M Ross
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	J Lean proposed and K Neill seconded minutes as accurate.

	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) J Bishop has received confirmation of his Directorship of Cricket Scotland and will be attending a meeting on 13th June.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Finance Update
	

	
	a) G Chappell stated that subscription payments had been slow in coming in from clubs.  Cash flow was a concern as NoSCA had paid for match balls, a sum of almost £4,000.  He also wondered if late payments affected insurance cover for Representative games.  However all payments have now been received except for 2 which will be chased again.  
	C Farr to contact clubs who have still to pay.


	
	
	

	5.
	Position of Vice President
	

	
	a) As the proposed candidate for this position was not able to attend due to a last minute problem at work this item was held back for the next meeting.
	C Farr to add to agenda for next meeting


	
	
	

	6.
	Senior Cup Final venue and arrangements
	

	
	a) The date for the Senior Cup Final is Sunday 28th August.
b) Discussion followed on the venue.  In recent years Gordonstoun has been used but there have been some concerns about several issues and it was felt that consideration should be given to looking for another venue.  The meeting agreed to leave this until the semi-finalists were known and then other possible venues could be considered.  It was noted that Gordonstoun is available if it was decided to continue to use that venue.
	C Farr to add to agenda for next meeting


	
	
	

	7.
	Reserve Competition issues
	

	
	a) The venue for the Reserve match between Sky & Lochalsh v Ross County had been switched from Plockton to Strathpeffer without reference from either side to the Reserve Match Secretary.  Although it had been made because the home ground was unfit and ensured that the game was played, it was noted that Reserve Playing Conditions had been breached.  The meeting agreed that the result should stand but that Skye & Lochalsh should be reminded of their obligation to give due regard to the Reserve Playing Conditions under which cricket is played in NoSCA.
b) Huntly had requested that 6 players should be given exemption from the LPL.  Prior to the meeting the Executive had agreed temporarily to exempt 2 players until it could be discussed at the next full meeting.  Following a meeting between Huntly CC executive members and NoSCA representatives J Bishop and M Fox, the request for the remaining 4 players had been withdrawn.  The meeting agreed to continue to allow the other 2 players to continue in Reserve cricket without reservation.  J Bishop & M Fox felt that the meeting with Huntly had been productive and worthwhile.

c) A report had been received from the Forres Reserve captain regarding the Reserve game between Highland and Forres.  Several issues were raised, mainly concerning player eligibility and team sheets.  Although there had been a breach of Playing Conditions, Forres had decided not to take the issue further.  However J Bishop felt that it was necessary to issue a strong reminder to Highland of their duties around game management with several recommendations for the future.  The meeting agreed with this course of action.
d) J Bishop highlighted the excellent coverage the league is receiving from the press with regards to publication of results on Sunday and Monday.  The majority of clubs are inputting information in enough time for the information to be sent through to the press but a couple of clubs are regularly missing the deadlines which creates a lot of work for J Bishop as he chases the information.  This is particularly a problem in Reserve cricket and despite requests and reminders 2 clubs are causing particular problems.  The meeting agreed that action should be taken.  It was agreed that a final warning should be issued stating that another breach would result in a financial penalty.

All clubs are reminded that we have a duty to Sponsors to ensure results are entered on time, allowing maximum publicity.
e) M Fox asked if young wicket keepers were required to wear a helmet with face protection in Reserve cricket.  He was advised that they should do so.

f) M Fox asked for clarification on the ‘Rain Calculator’ and it’s use for bad light.  It was confirmed that it would be used in those circumstances also.

g) A suggestion was made that players in the Senior League should automatically go onto the LPL once they have passed the qualifying mark at any point in a season.  This should be considered by clubs and if sufficient support is found a proposal to the next AGM could be made.
h) Clarification was provided on the Elgin v Highland Reserve fixture where 2 Highland batsmen had retired.  J Bishop indicated that both batsmen should be recorded as ‘Retired Out’ for the purposes of the scorebook and that he would be contacting Highland to advise.
	M Fox to contact Skye & Lochalsh

C Farr to contact Huntly to confirm this point

J Bishop to contact Highland

J Bishop to contact

J Bishop to contact Highland



	
	
	

	8.
	Annual Dinner 2016
	

	
	a) J Bishop is still investigating a couple of options which should become clearer in the next few weeks.
	

	
	
	

	9.
	Junior Development & Coach Education
	

	
	a) N Cameron had sent his apologies.  He left information to say that several courses had been held in the education programme.  The Introduction to Umpiring course had been well attended at numerous clubs.  These were still available upon request.
b) Paul Moxon is now in place as the HCDG coach.

c) C Blake asked about the progress on the Junior handbook.  J Bishop said he had been delayed by numerous other matters so was behind in this.  He has yet to decide if it will appear this season or if he will wait until 2017.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	ACO Update
	

	
	a) J Bishop thanked all of the volunteer umpires for their efforts so far.  There had been one or two instances where umpires had been travelling distances to go to matches but this was being smoothed out.
	

	
	
	

	12.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) C Blake told the meeting that some of their youth players had moved into the Reserves team, a success for their junior progression.
b) N Eshwara asked about the distance that umpires were required to stand back from the stumps.  Those present clarified the point for him.

c) J Lean apologised for not bringing the Reserve Knock Out trophy for Buckie.
d) J Lean suggested that the Reserve league should have the same trophies as the Senior league.  There was some agreement on this and it was agreed to look into it at a later date.

e) C Farr received clarification that Skye & Lochalsh now play their home matches at Plockton rather than at Strathpeffer.
f) It was noted that 51 players have been registered in NoSCA as ‘new players’ up to the time of the meeting.

g) J Bishop told the meeting a little about the Cricket Scotland Player Registration scheme.  It is possible that NoSCA may need to introduce something similar in the future.

h) J Bishop is in discussion with SPCU and Aberdeenshire Grades to institute representative games with the two leagues later in the year.
i) J Bishop wished Forres good luck for their fixture against Dumfries in June.
	

	
	
	

	12.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 27th June 2016, 7pm at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
	


